
 
 

 
CHRISTIANA LUTHERAN CHURCH WOMEN 

SISTER LUCILLE CIRCLE 

 
 

Sister Lucille Circle met on Tuesday, November 3, 2020 – 10 members present. 
 
Marsha Beaver presented program on Caught Between Trust and Worry. 

 
Prayers – Terry Barnhardt – open heart surgery; Karen’s co-worker Teresa – two brain tumors 

– started radiation; Pastor Carl – cold; Robin’s children; Millie Barringer – near death. 
 

Praise – Trunk & Treat was big success – ran out of hotdogs (500) and popcorn – great turnout. 
 
Treasurers Report – $363.46; Marsha has continued to make BTB payment each month; Still 

have outstanding checks for LCW annual dues  
 

Old Business – “Reverse Advent Calendar” – Marsha checked with Ann – probably have 3-5 
non-member families that would benefit from the boxes.  We agreed to proceed with doing at 
least 5 boxes – if an extra Ann can keep in office in case need arises.  Marsha will confirm with 

Ann that she agrees with this.  We will bring our items to our December meeting – DECEMBER 
15TH – see below for more on the dinner meeting. Madeline and Linda Crouch to bring boxes.  

We will also get list of those in community and members receiving Thanksgiving meal and might 
can do boxes after 1st of year for those families. 
 

New Business – Stockings for Shut-in’s – we agreed to do stockings for shut-in’s this year.  
Basically, what you brought last year is what you can bring this year. See attached list of items 

and the updated shut in list.  We will stuff stockings at our December 15th meeting. We will 
discuss and finalize delivery of these stockings.  We have 10 shut in’s so please bring 10 of your 
item. 

 
Officers for 2021 are the same in 2020 – Linda Crouch/Kathy Haynes – Co-Chairperson. 

Vice Chairperson – Betty Hatley; Secretary – Madeline Zieverink; Treasurer – Marsha Beaver 
 
Trinity Oaks requesting volunteers for devotions/birthday parties for residents of TOHAR – 2021 

– we tabled this request till after the 1st of year. 
 

December meeting will be 15th at 6:00pm – Smith Hall.  We will have pizza and salad.  
Marsha will purchase salad stuff from treasury and members will split cost of pizza.  Karen will 
order and pick up.  Madeline will send reminder and we will need head count, so we know how 

much pizza to order.   
 

Next Meeting – Tuesday December 15, 2020 - 6:00pm – Smith Hall 
Stockings for Shut Ins/Reverse Advent Boxes 
 

 
Respectfully submitted,  

 
Madeline Zieverink 

Secretary 


